
PARKS & RECREATION BOARD 
April 16th, 2025 

 
The Parks & Recreation Board met in regular session on Wednesday, April 16th, 2025 

At 5:15 p.m. at the Nevada Field House, 1625 Fawcett Pkwy, Nevada, Iowa. The agenda was 
posted 14th, 2025 on the official bulletin board in compliance with the open meeting law. 
 
Deb Parker called the meeting to order at 5:22 p.m. The roll was called, indicating the following 
named members present and absent. Present: Linda Griffith, Laura Kiesling, Deb Parker, Karen 
Selby and Tony Sneidermann.  Absent: Mark Cahill and Glen Miller. Others Present: Tim 
Hansen, Rhonda Maier and Sarah Lancaster.   
 
Motion by Board Member Tony Sneidermann and seconded by Board Member Linda Griffith to 
approve the agenda. After due consideration and discussion, the Chair put the question upon the 
motion and the roll being called, the following named Board Members voted Aye: Miller, 
Griffith, Kiesling and Sneidermann.  Nay:  None. 
 
Motion by Board Member Karen Selby and seconded by Board Member Linda Griffith  
to approve consent agenda. After due consideration and discussion, the Chair put the question 
upon the motion and the roll being called, the following board members voted. Aye: Parker, 
Griffith, Kiesling, Selby and Sneidermann.  Nay:  None. 
 
Public Forum: 
  

• No items were brought before the Board. 
 
 
Old Business:  

A. Update on Splash Pad Project.   
First concept was 2.5 million, 2 level splash pad at the location of the sand volleyball 
court.  They are reaching out to state for clarification on the what structures are allowed 
and refining the cost of the splash pad.   

B. SRF Project Update 
Harrington: Water sewer hooked back up and open backed up.  
West Indian Creek into fair grounds, bid went out two weeks ago for $170,000 and will 
be under construction this summer. 

 
New Business: 
 

A. Discussion and Appropriate Follow-up regarding Cemetery Policy on Holiday Burials.  
Clarifying the policy on Holiday Burials.  No Sundays except when religious practices 
require it, No burials on Thanksgiving, Christmas Eve, Christmas and New years.  All 
other holidays they will pay the holiday rate. 
 

Motion by Board Member Laura Kiesling. Seconded by Board Member Linda Griffith to 
approve the holiday burial policy.  After due consideration and discussion, the Chair put the 



question upon the motion and the roll being called, the following board members votes Aye: 
Parker, Griffith, Kiesling, Selby and Sneidermann.  Nay:  None. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Staff Reports 
 
Tim Hansen: In report. 
 
Rhonda Maier: In report 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, motion by Board member Tony 
Sneiderman and Seconded by Laura Kiesling to adjourn.  The Roll being called the following 
Board members voted.  Aye: Miller, Griffith, Kiesling and Sneidermann.  Nay:  None. 
Whereupon the Chair declared the motion carried and at 6:20 the meeting adjourned.  
 
 
 
      _________________________________________ 
      Glen Miller, Chairperson 
 
Attest: 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Sarah Makovec, Secretary 
 


